
 

 

WOODCOCK TOWNSHIP SUPERVISORS MEETING MINUTES  
 
The Board of Supervisors of Woodcock Township met on Tuesday September 13, 2022 at 5:00 p.m. for their regular 
meeting.  Chairman Winters opened the meeting with the Pledge of Allegiance with the following present:   
 
William Winters, Chairman,  Jason Crawford and Randall Chess Vice Chairman was via phone.  
Renee Hayes, Secretary/Treasurer 
Guests:  Dan Norton, John Shetler, David Shetler, Jacob Hershberger, Robert Miller.  
 
There were no public comments on agenda items at this time.   
 
Approval of Minutes  Mr. Crawford made a motion to approve the minutes from the August 9, 2022 meeting.  Mr. Winters 
seconded and the motion carried.  
 
Payment of Bills  Mr. Crawford made a motion to approve the payment of the bills & payroll for the period of Augsut 9, - 
September 13, 2022,   Mr. Winters seconded and the motion carried.  
 
Update on township property  improvements using ARPA funds:  Garage doors installed on 8/24 &25.  ARPA projects are 
complete.  
 
Open Issues:  

• Pfeiffer Cemetery:  Escrow not received.  
 

New Business:  

• Resolution 2022-6, America 250PA, was adopted by motion from Mr. Winters and seconded by Mr. 
Crawford.   Winters Yes, Crawford Yes, Chess Yes.  

• Closeout Byler’s Stormwater Management Account & return $64,462.36 as the SWM plan was signed and 
will be recorded, moved by Crawford, 2nd by Chess.  Winters Yes, Crawford Yes, Chess Yes.   

• Byler’s Land Development Plan- WTPC recommended the Supervisors waive the requirement to have noted 
on the Plan how the vegetable waste was to be handled.  Mr. Crawford moved to accept the LDP, seconded 
by Mr. Chess;  Winters Yes, Crawford Yes, Chess Yes.  

• Pension MMO- submitted as $29,153, Mr. Crawford moved to accept, 2nd by Mr. Chess.  RCV:  Winters Yes, 
Chess Yes, Crawford Yes.  
 

Department Reports:  
Road Department: Jason Crawford reported spot grading, brining and mowing took place; Woodcock Creek gravel bar was 
removed by ACE Excavating w/ help from Road Crew and West Mead;  Georgia Place pipe is being put together for 
installation by ACE Excavating;  Hawbaker’s to finish paving over Georgia pipe and inside of new hoop building Saturday. T-
Star is showing code.   
Tax Collector:  N/A 
Zoning:  Renee Hayes reported $194,100 in construction costs since last meeting, with 1 pool, pole bldg.; 2 detached 
garages, 1 SFD addition; 2 fences.  
Cemeteries:  Renee Hayes reported no funds have been received from the bank trust as of yet.  
 
Public Comment:    
David Shetler as if a privy could be used on a property on Cannon Hollow Road and was told Mike Rinkevich is the 
township’s SEO and we would have to have conversations with him prior to giving an answer.  
 
There being no further business, Mr. Winters moved to adjourn at 5:26 p.m.  Crawford seconded and the motion carried. 
 
Renee D. Hayes, Secretary  


